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The Honorable Leonardo M. Rapadas 
Attorney General of Guam 
Suite 706, ITC Building 
590 S. Marine Corps Drive 
Tamuning, Guam 96913 

Dear Mr. Attorney General: 

UNITE!D STATES DEPARTMENT CF CCMMERCE 
Neclonal Cceanlc and Acmoapharlc Admlnlacraclon 
NATIONAL MARINE FISHERIES SERVICE 
1315 E.eet-Weet Highway 
Siver' Spring, Mery!ard20910 
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JUN 2 9 2015 

This letter documents the April 9, 2014, discussion between Monty May, Assistant Attorney 
General of Guam, and Frederick Tucher, NOAA Office of General Counsel, regarding the 
impact of Guam's shark fin law (5 GCA § 63114.1) on the ability of commercial fishermen to 
harvest, possess, and land sharks in federally managed fisheries. We have reviewed the 
comment letter submitted by Mariquita Taitague, Director of the Guam Department of 
Agriculture, regarding the proposed rule implementing the Shark Conservation Act of2010 
(SCA) (78 FR 25685, May 2, 2013). 

We understand that the Attorney General's Office, on behalf of the Territory of Guam, has 
preliminarily determined that § 63114.1 is consistent with the SCA because it regulates fins that 
have been removed from the shark, and does not prohibit the retention or landing of shark fins 
that are naturally attached. 

Accordingly, we are writing to request your confirmation in the following: 

1. Guam's shark fin law, 5 GCA § 63114.1, does not prohibit the possession, import, and/or 
landing of sharks with fins that are naturally attached to the shark carcass and are 
harvested by federally managed commercial fisheries outside of Territory waters; 

2. Following landing of intact shark carcasses by federally managed fisheries, 
5 GCA § 63114.1 does not prohibit the removal and disposal of shark fins and the 
possession, purchase, sale, or transport of the shark carcass; and, 

3. Prohibitions under § 63114.1 with respect to the possession, sale, purchase, or transport 
of shark fins that have been removed from the carcass after landing will have a minimal 
impact on federally managed fisheries in Guam, and will not diminish income to Guam 
fishermen from the incidental harvest of sharks. We understand that based on creel 
surveys conducted since 2008, the Guam Division of Aquatic and Wildlife Resources has 
not observed sharks taken in fisheries conducted in federal waters, or in commercial 
markets. 

If you confirm that this letter accurately reflects the legal interpretations and commitments of the 
Attorney General's Office on behalf of the Territory of Guam, NOAA agrees with your 
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conclusion that Guam's shark fin law, 5 GCA § 63114.1, will not have a material impact on 
federally authorized shark harvesters, and will not be preempted by, and does not unlawfully 
burden their ability to achieve the benefits from federal fisheries provided under the Magnuson­
Stevens Fishery Conservation and Management Act, as amended by the Shark Conservation Act 
of2010. 

We request that you confirm that this letter reflects your interpretation and application of the 
Guam shark fin law. We further request that you contact us if there are significant changes to the 
facts described herein. Also, please let us know in the future if there is any change in the facts 
outlined here. 

We appreciate your willingness to work with us on this important matter. 

Sincerely, 

~A--
Eileen Sobeck 
Assistant Administrator 

for Fisheries 


